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This is my final week at St Anne’s. I have enjoyed the role of       

Acting Principal and will miss all the lovely children here very 

much. It has been a privilege working at this school alongside a 

team of very dedicated teachers and support staff. 

 

Thanks to everyone in the community for welcoming me here last 

February and for your ongoing support during the past six 

months.   Mr Dallas Wichman is fortunate to be coming in to a 

school with such  spirit and heart. 

 

Parking Outside School Gate 

The Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board has approved the 

school’s request for parking restrictions outside the school. When 

these signs are erected P3 (3 minutes, which is the standard     

restriction time outside schools) will be enforced between        

8.15–9.15 am and 2.30—3.30pm Mon—Fri.   This will make it a 

much safer drop off and pick up option for our students.  We are 

grateful for the 100% support we received from nearby           

businesses and residents.. 

 

Planter for Woolston Pocket Park 

Many of you would have seen the very large round pot outside 

the library.  St Anne’s students have been given the  opportunity 

to decorate this plant pot  which will be placed in the new    

Woolston Pocket Park to be developed on the site of the old     

library was in the heart of Woolston Village.  The plan of the park 

is on the noticeboard in the foyer if you wish to see what it will be 

like. 

 

Sports Uniform 

The Board of Trustees has approved the addition of a sports   

uniform to our uniform list.  The sports uniform will be optional 

from Term 4 and compulsory from the start of the 2016 school 

year and will be required to be brought to school for all PA 

(physical activity) and PE sessions, as well as school representative 

events.  We will  have a sample and price and purchase details for 

you in Term 3.    

 

God Bless   

Margaret Coleman—Principal 

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

JUNE   
    29    Young Vinnies—Aged Concern 
       morning tea 
  30    Kids2Town   R5 
 

 JULY 
    1 Wise Owls  afternoon 
    3 Term 2 finishes 3pm 
 
  20    Term 3  Starts  9am 
  26   Parish & School Mass  10.30am 
  31     SE Zone Winter Tournament 
 
AUGUST 
    6    Parent Meeting—LIFE Education 

20—24  LIFE Education Programme 
   27   Canty Winter Tournament 
   31   Cultural Festival Week 

 

Check out the Newsletter  and 

Class Blogs via the website 

www.stannes.co.nz  or  online:    

stannes10X.blogspot.com  

    (X =  room number). 

 
Get realtime text updates 

from school by clicking ‘Like’ 

on our Facebook page   or  

text  

Follow St Annes Catholic  to 

8987 



   Special Character 

 

 

 

 

St Anne’s Parish Mass Altar Servers 

Sat    27 June Amelia, Zana,  

Sun   28 June       Finn, Macarius, Chris L 

13TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

GOSPEL:  Mark 5:21-24, 35-43 
Those who choose to live and act their 

faith have life. 
 

REFLECTION / DISCUSSION 

Have you ever been unable to help your-

self? 

Do you feel any special bond with the 

any characters in this Gospel?   

In what ways do you associate with 

them? 

In what ways does your community    
recognise and give honour to the role 

women who play in the life of the 

Church? 

Does this story change the way we might 

treat other people?  Why? 

 

Prayer:   Pray the Creed together with 

family members. 

“Come Lord Jesus Come—Maranatha” 

 

Faith Facts  

 

 

 

What are the Beatitudes? 

The word ‘beatitude’ stems from the Latin word ‘beatus’ 

meaning blessed and the Beatitudes express the attitudes and 

actions required of us as Christ’s disciples. Those who      

follow Christ and live by his Spirit know that they will      

endure struggles and pain. The Beatitudes are a summary of 

the difficulties to be overcome by faithful Christians and the 

rewards that will be theirs if they are loyal followers of 

Christ. Read Matthew 5:3-10! 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA) 
 a journey of faith … a time of possibility …    

a journey of faith …a time of choice… 
 

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is the process by 
which anyone who wishes to become a member of the Catholic 
Church, embraces a journey of spiritual and personal formation 
which will lead them to discern God’s call for them to become 
members of the Catholic Church. 
If you know somebody who is interested in becoming a member 
of the Church, you are most welcome to accompany them to a 
preliminary gathering which will be offered here in Ferrymead 
Parish.  
Date: Sunday 28

th
 June, 2015 

Time: 4.00 – 6.00pm  (light refreshments will be served) 
Place: St Anne’s Hall, 739 Ferry Rd, Woolston 
 

Please contact the Parish Priest, Fr Dan Doyle Ph: 384 1600 or 
leave a message on the phone.  

farewell Margaret 
The BOT, staff, and students wish to thank you Margaret for  your care 
and leadership of the school over the past six months.   The school has 
been in good hands and has enjoyed having you as Acting Principal..   
Good luck for  your holiday and for your future endeavours..   

God Bless 



Recent  Assembly Awards:Recent  Assembly Awards:Recent  Assembly Awards:   June  BirthdaysJune  BirthdaysJune  Birthdays   
Rm 1 Henry For becoming an amazing independent story writer. 

 Noah G For his enthusiasm and effort in all his learning. 

Rm 2 Aidan-
Jeremiah 

For being enthusiastic about everything he does. 

 Letisha For quickly learning al the routines in Room 2. 

Rm 4 Tylah For her leadership and social skills. 

 Shiloh For his improvement in mathematics. 

Rm 5 Macarius For his enthusiasm and interest in our Remem-
brance study. 

 Micayla For making a conscientious effort to complete and 
publish her explanation  work. 

Rm 6 Roan For doing the right thing. 

 Kristyl For doing the right thing. 

 Christian For applying himself and making a real effort in 
reading. 

Principal’s Awards:   

David For always being a kind, gently and respectful       
student.      

Macarius For his hard work and full participation in school 
activities. 

Kerianapela For her great attitude and positive nature. 

Laverton Rm6  2nd          

Chloe Rm2 5th 

Letisha  Rm2 8th  

Sarah Rm2 9th  

Ruby Rm2 11th 

Kian Rm6 24th 

 

Congratulations to Mimi Cresswell who 

was once again successful with her      

audition for  

the 2015 Festival Orchestra.  She will be 

playing the viola.  We are very proud of 

her  

achievement—What musical talent,     

Mimi.  Superb! 

Parish Hall Safety—There has been some concern regarding the safety of the children whilst in the 

Parish Hall.  We have been advised that the Hall has been strengthened and  approved for use.  The 

warning notice on the door refers to the area upstairs only. 

Caretaker / Handyman —  The school is looking to appoint a casual handyman.  Time and hours to 

be negotiated.  If you know an active retiree or someone who has time to spare and would be keen to help us 

maintain the school environment please contact the school office.  Ph 384 3073. 

Desks and Chairs for Sale  -   We have a number of  desks  $2  and chairs $1 available.   

Please  ask at the office. 



M*A*S*H WOOLSTON SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 

 

FREE WITH FULL WINZ SUBSIDY  (Conditions apply) 
  

WINZ subsidy is available. Located at the Bamford School hall, Gould Crescent.  
8:30am – 3:00pm = $30.00 / 8:30am – 6:00pm = $40.00 / Early drop off 8-8:30am = $5 

To view the programme activities or to enrol please visit our website www.mashkids.co.nz, email us 
at enrol@mashkids.co.nz or call us on 0800 420 520 any time. 

We look forward to seeing you and your children  

 

CLICK HERE TO ENROL FOR OUR EXCITING JULY HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 

 

Craig Fortune BEd, GradDipTchgLng |   Managing Director  My After School Headquarters Ltd (M*A*S*H) 
 
ph 0800 420 520 |  cell 027 305 5003  |  craig@mashkids.co.nz  |   www.mashkids.co.nz  |  https://www.facebook.com/

July 2015 Programmes 

Mainland Football outdoors 

Age:        7-14 year olds. 

Dates:   13, 14, 15 July 

Times:    9-00am - 3-00pm 

Venue:  ASB Football Park 

Cost:     $35 per day ($90 for three consecutive days)  

10% discount of second child when     

Mainland Football have an inside facility suitable for inside activities. This includes indoor skills sessions as 

well as player development quiz's, presentations and task's. In case of bad weather please bring a towel and 

a full change of clothes as we try and get outside for some part of the day. 

For more information: www.mainlandfootball.co.nz 

MARIAN COLLEGE - ENROLMENT 

Enrolments for Marian College close at 1.00pm, Friday 31 July 2015.  Enrolment forms are available by 

phoning 385-8449, emailing exec@mariancollege.school.nz or downloaded from our website 

www.mariancollege.school.nz  

      Burnham Military Camp Comes to St Anne’s 

To culminate our term of Remembrance we had four soldiers from Burnham Military Camp visit the 
school  for an interesting and exciting experience with the students and staff.  We thank Renato, Blair, 
Matt and Phillip for a most memorable day.  Renato Gimeno is an ex pupil of our school who was      
involved in the organisation of this event.  Thanks Renato an we are very proud of you! 
There will be more photos and information on our class blogs. 
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